

COMMUNITY RESOURCES AGENCY

BEV SHANE, AICP Director

Administration - Building - County Surveyor - Engineering - Environmental Health - Fleet Services - GIS - Housing - Planning - Roads - Solid Waste

48 W. Yaney Avenue, Sonora Mailing: 2 S. Green Street Sonora, CA 95370 (209) 533-5633 (209) 536-1622 (Fleet) (209) 533-5616 (fax) (209) 533-5909 (fax – EHD) (209) 588-9064 (fax – Fleet) (209) 533-5698 (fax – Roads) www.tuolumnecounty.ca.gov

November 1, 2016

Mr. Darin Grossi
Tuolumne County Transportation Council
Tuolumne County Transit Authority
2 South Green Street
Sonora, CA 95370



RE: Funds Not Expended on Jamestown Sidewalks Project

Dear Mr. Grossi:

In 2012, in response to the request from the Tuolumne County Community Resources Agency (CRA), the Tuolumne County Transit Authority (TCTA) allocated \$40,000 of Proposition 1B funds through the adoption of Resolution #10-12 for the construction of two bus stops in conjunction with the Jamestown Sidewalks Project, Contract No. 1572, Federal Aid No. RSTPLE-5932(052).

The County worked with Caltrans Local Assistance to identify an alternative funding source for the bus stops. In 2013, Transportation Enhancement (TE) funds under the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) were allocated for the bus stops. That program provided a 100% federal reimbursement of the project costs; consequently, none of the \$40,000 of Proposition 1B funds allocated by TCTA was expended on this project. Construction of the project was substantially complete on September 22, 2015, and the Notice of Completion was accepted by the Board of Supervisors on November 5, 2015. The Final Report of Expenditures was submitted to Caltrans Local Assistance in July 2016. The project is now complete and no longer requires the use of the Proposition 1B funds. As such, the \$40,000 in Proposition 1B funds that were allocated by TCTA for this project can now be reallocated to other projects.

The CRA Staff and I sincerely appreciate your assistance and guidance in seeking funding for the County's Capital Projects. We look forward to working with you, the Tuolumne County Transportation Council, and TCTA on future projects.

Sincerely.

Bev Shane, AICP

Community Resources Director

BS/ta